City Community Update




Elections Update
A new voting ballot box has been installed in front of City Hall

Police
The Carlton Police Department is planning a Halloween parade on Saturday, October 31st.  The police department is partnering with the Carlton Fire Department along with some incredibly supportive citizens of the Carlton Community that will be contributing an added surprise to the parade.
The Carlton Police Department has been actively monitoring and enforcing the traffic on West Main Street.  The attached information was generated from our digital sign information and on-site enforcement efforts.  Some things to keep in mind when viewing these statistics are that some speeds may be generated by other radar interference, and some excessive speeds may be emergency response vehicles responding to an emergency.  In essence, most of the statistics should be accurate.  Something else to keep in mind when looking at actual citations and warning numbers is that the officers spend a substantial amount of time monitoring the area in person. The citations issued are representative of what they observe while they are monitoring that area.  While officers are monitoring traffic speeds, officers are also looking for crosswalks, cell phones, and other safety issues that are observed in the area. You can also view the Officer's activity with the Crime Stat Portal.
The following are citations that were issued on West Main St. between Yamhill St. and Cunningham St. during September 1st, 2020, thru October 1st, 2020, with an approximate officer dedicated time of 15 hours:
10 citations
4 warnings


Public Works
Interviews for the Entry-Level Position have been completed.  Reference checks will be completed, and an offer will be made next week.
The draft Recology agreement has arrived. After review, Recology has additional work to do by creating a comparison document for Council.
Residential Street Sweeping has begun for Fall and is scheduled the 1st Wednesday of each month; residents are encouraged to park off-street
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/publicworks/page/street-sweeping
The Dump Day on September 26th was very successful, Recology had to bring in another can, and we had to shut down at 1:00 pm as all the bins were full.  Due to high demand, we are looking to schedule another on October 24th.
Happy 6th Anniversary Corey Lane-Water Plant Operator.
New Solar blankets were installed for the pool this week.
The AMR (automatic meter reader) meter conversion for all water customers is three quarters done. Great Job, Jesus!!
JR Meadows's final connection has been made to the water main.

Finance and Administration
Flâneur Wines/Madsen Grain Elevator wins "Restore Oregon" 2020 DEMURO award see video at: 
https://www.ci.carlton.or.us/community/page/madsen-grain-elevator
Happy 6th Anniversary to Christy 🎁
YCCDC's original legal action was dismissed.  YCCDC has now filed a second legal action.  The City Attorney is handling the second action.
The independent audit has begun. It must be completed by the end of December and filed with the Secretary of State's audit division.

Trivia
[bookmark: _GoBack] What chapter in the Municipal Code talks about Noise?
"Special prize for staff that get it right."
	



